T.K. Stone Middle School SBDM Council

November 21, 2019

Members present: Heather Coogle, Dawne Swank, Laura Beth Hayes, Toni Perry, Shawn Sizemore

Meeting was called to order at 3:39 by Ms. Swank.  Heather Coogle approved the agenda and Toni Perry made a second motion.  Laura Beth Hayes approved the minutes from October and Toni Perry made a second motion.  

  
Old Business:
· Financial statement was reviewed for the month of October.  No questions or concerns were asked.
· The writing policy was updated to reflect the new standards and make it more accurately aligned to current practices.  Toni Perry made a motion to approve the writing policy and Heather Coogle offered a second.
· Dress code was discussed to revisit some issues that have been happening at the school.  The dress code was discussed at the most recent staff meeting.  The staff was surveyed using a digital survey as well.  Smartwatches have been an issue and the staff consistently/overwhelmingly agreed that they are a distraction.  No changes will be made to the smartwatch policy this year, but will be addressed next year.  Leggings have also become an issue with girls not following the requirements spelled out in the policy.  The rules will be reviewed with the students and after Christmas female staff members will be assigned to monitor the dress code in the morning (in the gym) and address any issues at that time.  This will help alleviate interruptions in class and relieve the pressure on male teachers who are uncomfortable to enforce the dress code.  No changes will be made to the leggings policy for this school year, but the issue will be addressed with the student body.  No change will be made to the nose ring policy at this time.  The staff overwhelmingly felt that this should not be changed at this time.  Some issues have been brought to the attention of the council regarding holes in jeans.  To clarify, the policy may be revised to state that the holes in jeans should be no higher than 5” above the knee to coincide with the shorts policy.   All of the dress code policy issues will be revisited in December.  

New Business:
· Gabby Barnes Brown was recognized as the TKS Student of the Month.
· Mrs. Swank presented the Phase Three reports that she provides the state.  Those reports include Executive Summary, Closing the Gap, and Title 1 Review.  Mrs. Swank talked through each of the reports.  Shawn Sizemore motioned to approve the reports and Lori Larkin made a second motion.
· Mrs. Swank talked about the CSIP that we will be looking at in December.

Our next meeting will be December 5, 2019.  Toni Perry motioned to close the meeting and Shawn Sizemore made a second motion to close.
